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Rag Mag Banned

No to NUS!
A motion banning this year’s ICU Rag Mag was passed and
one proposing a referendum and re-affiliation to the NUS

defeated at Tuesday’s UGM. The meeting opened at 1:03pm in

a fairly packed Great Hall.

Following the UGM Chair-

man’s example we shall say

that items | to 5 on the

agenda almost passed without

elaboration because those

concerned just referred to

Exec News (where items | to 5

were to be found); no ques-

tions were asked and the

reports passed.

However, President Nick

Morton added that something

concrete should emerge from

the IC/QEC talks soon (per-

haps the IQ College) and

urged the members to support

the Association of University

Teachers’ Day of Action on

November 18.

Barney McCabe couldn't

even include a report in Exec

News and was asked no

questions, although because

Mike was present his current

report (!) and the one referred

back from the previous UGM

were accepted.

Chris Webb (Man Sci) and

Martin Bellamy/Tony Sym-

mons (DoC) were ratified as

Dep Reps and the following

posts were also ratified: AP

Editor Dave Rowe; Publicity

Officer Rich Archer; Ents

Officer Simon Shaw; 2 or-

dinary members of ICCAG

Ruth Moses and Jane Camp-

bell; FELIX Business Mana-

ger Caroline Godin; Aca-

demic Affairs Cttee ordinary

member Neil Martin. There

were no other candidates for

No. 596

ordinary members of the

Academic Affairs Committee.

Elections were held for four

members of the Permanent

Working Party and two

members of Union Finance

Committee.

A procedural motion was

passed which moved NUS

President Dave Aaronovitch’s

speech until after the motion

on a proposed referendum.

Bill Durodie then outlined

financial reasons for selling

the Rag Mag.

After a vote to allow the

amendment banning sale to

replace the original motion to

sell the mag a card vote

was held and the amended

motion passed. The mag will

now be withdrawn from sale.

A motion to hold a referen-

dum on whether or not to re-

affiliate to NUS was proposed

by J. Stanley, opposed by N.

Morton and defeated on a

vote.

David Aaronovitch then

gave a forceful speech mostly

on what the NUS has achieved

and hopes to achieve (al-

though most of his figures

have appeared in FELIX

several times this vear) rather

than saving that ICU should

join. Although he was rather

‘surly at the start he should

be given credit for patience,

his delivery and sticking to

the point.

The meeting adjourned at

2:24pm,

Friday, November 13,1981

Dave Aaronovitch, NUS President, addressed the UGM on Tuesday.

Sticking their oars in
The non shit-flinging part of Morphy Day went as follows:

Lowry Eights (mens novice): Ist Guilds, 2nd Mines, 3rd RCS.

Ladies Fours: \st Mines, 2nd RCS, 3rd Guilds.

Rugger Eights: 1st Guilds, 2nd Mines, 3rd RCS.

Morphy Eights (senior men): 1st Mines, 2nd Guilds, 3rd RCS.

After sellotaping their boat back together to make it

waterproof, the Guilds Lowry Eight were late at the start, but

went on to win easily with RCS trailing in third place at the

finish.

The starting line of the Ladies Race was moved in order to

avoid an oil tanker (?) anchored in the middle of the river. After

a closely contested race the Mines crew repeated last years

victory.

The Rugger Eights drifted for the greater part of the course,

being unable to line up correctly until opposite the boathouse.

The eventual winners were Guilds after a close race.

There was an exciting finish to the Morphy Race; Mines and

Guilds were neck and neck until Guilds strokeman lost his oar

due to a faulty gate. Mines went on to win. RCS upheld an

ancient tradition by coming last again! (Except for the ladies!)

There is some dispute over the tow path goings-on. Guilds

claim that they won the Morphy Oar by pulling it over a

previously designated ‘line’, but then allowed Mines to retake it.

Whereupon the Miners put it in their van and drove away.

Stop Press!
On Thursday the College branch of the ASTMS passed a resolution supporting
a national directive with regard to redundancies. They feel that it has become

obvious that the current cuts in Government expenditure, coupled with the
internal priorities of the Rector, will result in many redundancies next year and

subsequent industrial action on their part. They hope to be joined by the

College AUT, NALGO, and NUPE members on a rally and lobby next

Wednesday alternoon. Any students wishing to join them will be welcome.

Further information on the mecting at College next Wednesday will be

advertised soon.

Free!



Letters

to the

Editor

ye
Dear Mark

You have asked for a reply

to the -allegation that there

are “flats reserved for College

staff that are left unoccupied

for long periods of time, often

as long as five years’’. Steve

Marshall referred to the ‘‘aw-

fully embarrassing refectory

flat in the Union Building

that has been empty....for the

past five years’.

There are two flats in the

Beit Quad which have for

long been designated for

refectory staff who are required

to work unsocial hours. One

was occupied without inter-

ruption over the five years to

May 1981, when the last

tenant left, a few months

earlier than expected, to gct

married. It now awaits much

necded redecoration and_ its

future use is being reconsidered

in accordance with present

policy. The other was also let

continuously until two years

ago. since when it has been

occupied for short periods

only but covering much of the

time. It is currently occupied.

Dours sincerely

John Smith

Dear Mark

I am glad to see that the

President of the NUS, Dave

Aaronovitch, recovered suf-

ficiently from his death bed to

be a member of the Any

Questions team broadcast on

Radio 4 on Saturday, Nov 7.

It is strange that the

President of the NUS could

not have therefore been at IC

on November 4.

I think we should be told.. -

Yous sincerely

Anne Mitchell

Sur

We would like to take this

opportunity to correct’ any

possible misunderstanding”

arising from your “Brighton

Correspondent’’ (Ho Ho)

piece.on the front page of last

week’s FELIX.

1. Jezebel was built in

~1916AD which by no stretch

of the imagination is post

1965 (unless 1965BC was

meant).

2. We were not any less

organised than Guilds, merely

that being the more mature

element in College, we get less

excitable about these things

than Guildsmen (the kiddies

must have their fun we

suppose).

3. The number in the RCS

contingent was 19, not the 10

stated, but since the article

was probably written by a

Guildsman this is only to be

expected. We all know that

most Guildsmen have diffi-

culty in counting above seven,

so allowances must be made.

We hope this clears the

matter in your reader’s mind.

Yours sincerely

Andy Smith, RCS Motor

Club Chairman

PS: Incidentally Jez returned

to London under her own

power, unlike certain plastic-

bodied fiats we know.

Ed’s note: I must admit that

1965 was a misprint, but am

assured by my correspondent
that the sources of his inform-

ation were yourself and lazy

DP Barney McCabe. So it se-

ems that the pair of you were

either too drunk or too stupid

to remember!

Your Honour and everyone else

I arrived home today to

find my friend Caroline (we

live together you know)

nearly in tears. “‘Why?’’, you

may ask. Well, I shall en-

lighten you—she’d been to

the Launderette. Yes, that

revolting, over-illuminated,

noisy, seat-deficient, dirty

establishment at the end of

the road. Not only was it

1000% demoralizing it was

also extremely expensive (this

also added to the ‘‘near-

suicidal” state, although the

the price of a coffin these days

she thought again—how

considerate!). Anyway, why

can’t we have some kind of

nice launderette in College?

Or, to put it another way:

how do we go about getting

one, if at all possible, please?

Does anyone out there agree

with me?

Yours devotedly, desperately, and

most’ sincerely

Jorgina Pertegas Plans

Mech. Eng 3

Sur

I had just bought a brand

new mechanics book from

the IC Bookshop, and after

lovingly removing it from the

paper-bag and carefull peel-

ing off the ICB pricetag, for

£8.50, I found to my disgust

that underneath the pricetag

printed on the back-cover of

the book, was the UK recom-

mended price of £7.50. Is

there any explanation as to

why ICB charged £1 more

than the recommended price?

Adrian Harris

‘Dear Sir

I have always regarded the

futeuse Young Men of the IC

Christian Union with a

somewhat paradoxical mix-

ture of pity, contempt, and

admiration. Surely one must

admire the determination of

the IYM ‘‘spreading the

Word’ in the face of seemingly

inassailable apathy. However,

after hearing the curiously

entitled ‘“‘Black Pink Square”

one can only conclude that

they approach their daunting

task with a dedication of spirit

approaching the sublime.

Having made the not

inconsiderable effort of listen-

ing to the recording, I am

impressed by its remarkable

consistency—it is equally

appalling in content, humour

and quality (both artistic and

technical). It has helped me

reach the now obvious con-

clusion that Satan worship is

the only tenable doctrine

available to the thinking man.

No doubt many others think

likewise; perhaps there now

exists a demand for an IC

Satanic Union, complete with

a room in the Union or

Southside for daily Black

Mass.

It is most likely that the

ICCU Mission will pass

unnoticed by most; however,

the thought of the Thespians

‘Cornerstone’ wandering

about IC, resembling a pack

of rabid, penniless minstrels,

is one too horrible to con-

template. To think I had

always considered Rag to be

dull!

Yours, elc.,

Leo Hermacinski

Dear Sir 4

Imperial College Con-

servative Society believes it is

now time for realism.

The balance of power

between NATO and the

Warsaw Pact is growing ever

more precarious. Multilateral

disarmament. negotiations

have been going on for years

without success. Both East

and West have the ability to

destroy each other several

times over, yet they continue

to stockpile nuclear weapons.

People are starving and

dying of disease in Third

World countries, while de-

veloped nations argue that

they must reduce their aid in

the current economic climate.

The arms race has escalated

beyond the point of Mutual

Assured Destruction and the

old-fashioned policy of deter-

rence. Reagan has admitted

that America is prepared to

fight a ‘“‘limited” nuclear war

in Europe.

The potential destruction

of the entire human race is at

stake, but it is refreshing to see

that a computer error was

spotted while American

bombers. were in the process

of beginning a nuclear war.

It is ironic that members of

Conservative Society consider

this situation to be realistic:

real it may be, but it is also

absurd.

dours sincerely

Robert Kelsey

Civ Eng 2

Dear Mark

Last week you asked for let-

ters about ‘‘anything which re-
ally gets your goat’. Well so-

meone’s got my goat and I'd

like it back please. London can

be a lonely place you know.

) ours

Cossar

PS: I too think that the stand-

ards of humour in this College

are falling.

Next week’s thrill-packed

letters must reach the

office by 1:30pm Monday.
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Jowitt’s second home

Potential student accommodation in Southside is being left

vacant because of a strange sense of priorities on the part of the

Students Residents’ Committee, headed by Dr Don Monro.

The retirement of Simon Perry (ex-Selkirk Warden) and

Frank Potter (ex-Keogh Warden) has made available this new

accommodation, which consists of two luxury, three-bedroomed

penthouse flats, each providing places for four students, at a

suggested rent of about £100 per flat.

Dr Paul Jowitt (Falmouth/Keogh) has decided that he wants

‘to move into one of the flats since it is larger than the one he lives

in now. However Jowitt has insisted that the flat be renovated

before he and his family move in. Until the Jowitts do move in,

their flat will not be available to let to -students.

As if this delay isn’t enough, neither flat will be offered to

students until the beginning of next term at the earliest, in spite

of the fact that no conversionof the flats needs to be undertaken.

The only excuse given for this delay is that the surveyor for

Halls and Houses has left College and if he is not replaced, a

further delay will result.

As usual, rents for College accommodation will be reviewed

in January. Is it, therefore just a coincidence that the

‘‘completion’’ date for the two flats also happens to be

January?

Monro has expressed a belief that “FELIX isn’t really into

making constructive remarks.”

The points being made are: in view of the present need for

expenditure cuts; why does Jowitt’s flat have to be redecorated

at all? Why can’t Jowitt live in the flat while redecoration is in

‘progress? Why leave two flats vacant, when they could be

earning extra rents for College (amounting to at least £200 per

week)?

Most importantly, what is the priority of the Student

Residents’ Committee? It is obviously not the provision of

College accommodation for the use of students—a contradiction

in terms?

FELIX may well be accused of not really being “into making

constructive remarks’’—if the above comments can in any way

be seen as unconstructive.....

That “awfully embarrassing

refectory flat”

So, that ‘awfully embarrass-

ing refectory flat’’ in the

Union Building (pictured

below) is ‘‘designated for

refectory staff who work

unsocial hours’’, according

to College Secretary, John

Smith (see letters page). This

would not seem to be what it

is actually used for if the

people who regularly enter it

are anything to go by.

For the past few months

those members ofthe refectory

staff who have been seen using

the flat have normally been

accompanied by an array of

young ladies. It seems that the

flat is

sociable hours.

Indeed, at the end of the

summer holiday when the flat

was genuinely required by a

temporary worker in the

refectory, it was revealed that

Domestic Secretary, Captain

Lindley had the key and the

flat was not available. Captain

Lindley can hardly be des-

cribed as “‘refectory staff’ and

more of a “knocking

shop’’ used, presumably, to:

avoid wives and_ girlfriends

rather than because of un-:

UGM: FELIX Comment
At the UGM last Tuesday two important issues

concerning ICU were discussed, namely whether ICU

should re-affiliate to the NUS and also whether the

controversial Rag Mag should go on sale.

As for the Rag Mag, a very active discussion took place

concerning the contents of this Union publication. Andy
Rushton (Guilds President) delivered a well received statement

on the subject, stating that there was no point in producing a

magazine primarily designed at collecting money for disabled

people when that very same magazine ‘took the piss out of them’.

It was very clear that Mr Rushton had captured the crux of the

issue since the ensuing vote was in favour of stopping the sale of

the Mag.

As for the question of ICU’s status with respect to the NUS, a

debate took place in which Nick Morton opposed the motion of

joining and a somewhat feeble speaker spoke in favour.

It was evident that the consensus of opinion: in the audience

was on Nick’s side. He was very clear to point out that the

extraction of money from other areas of the Union’s activities

namely, clubs and societies, as well as the Student Services was

certainly a price that ICU was not prepared to pay forjoining a

“largely ineffectual organisation’’. In this respect FELIX stands

with Nick in that we cannot give any kind of support for moves

towards a reafliliation of IGU with NUS.

Having said this-we would also like to point out that we are

certainly not impressed at the way the NUS issue was discussed.

It is recognised that Mr Aaronovitch did not come to speak

on the motion (and also that he is a Commie). However it was

definitely quite rude of the meeting not to allow Mr

Aaronovitch to speak before the motion. In fact, he should have

been allowed to inform the audience about the activities of the

NUS, what it stands for, etc., before the motion concerning the

proposed referendum. We also believe that Nick (Action Man)

Morton should have spoken out strongly in favour of letting

Aaronovitch speak his case at the appropriate time.

Brandt Report

Mr Qulubuddin Aziz, Minis-

ter of Information (Embassy

of Pakistan) came to IC two

weeks ago to address students

on the Brandt Commission’s

Report. The Report concerns

the responsibility of the Rich

North towards the Poorer:

South.

In short Mr Aziz typified a

Western career diplomat in

his very feeble advocation of

the Report. Despite a question

concerning the fact that Mr

Heath (who was intimately

involved with the preparation

of the report) had condemned

the recent meetingin Kankoon

certainly is not required to

work unsociable hours.

The fact remains that there

are two flats in the Union

Building which remain empty

for long periods and have

dubious usage at present.

They could (and should) be

used for a better purpose or at

least redecorated and used for

their stated purpose. Surely

the College should not provide

“free hotel room”’ for “‘needy”’

_ couples?

of the rich and poor country

leaders as a complete waste of’

opportunity, Mr Aziz simply

stated that he considered the

meeting as a movement

forward and everyone was

entitled to his own opinion.

Although Mr Aziz pre-

sented his talk very eloquently

his argument was very bland

and superficial.
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